SERVICE BULLETIN

MAINE ENERGY SYSTEMS 0014

MeSys AutoPellet boiler manufacture, 8 Airport Road, Bethel, Maine 04217

Service bulletins are issued by Maine Energy Systems at irregular intervals to alert Installers of common issues of installations and are also used to pass information of
interest or information concerning parts replacement that may be considered unusual or unscheduled for boilers already in service.

Subject: Boilers with new terminal box in cascade systems
Models: All boilers shipped before 7-15-14 with new style terminal boxes.
Problem: Communications wiring error

It has come to our attention that the communications wiring from the CMP to the new terminal box at the rear of the
boilers has an error. This will only affect boilers using the Pelletronic I/O box or boilers set up in cascade. The solution to
the communications error that will occur is to rewire the communications plug at the front of the CMP where it is plugged
into the CMP itself. See picture attached for correct colors and connections. Left to right, correct colors are, white to the
ground connection. Yellow to the 24 volt connection. Brown to the B connection, and green to the A connection.

Caution! Wiring should be done when boiler and /0 box are de-energized.




